
Livonia Public Schools        
Director of Operations  

 
Date: January 17, 2019 
 
To: Andrea Oquist, Superintendent 
    
From:  Phillip Francis, Director of Operations 
 
Re:   Athletic Field Proposals 
 

I would like an opportunity to share the summer 2019 high school athletic fields 
bid results with the Board of Education.  As mentioned to the Board at the Study 
Session of January 14, 2019, the bid opening for this Sinking Fund project 
occurred on December 6, 2018. I would like to remind you that the field turf bid 
accepted last year from Astrotuf was for all three high school athletic fields. This 
was done so that the turf field manufacturer would be consistent for all three 
schools’ projects. During the proposed projects, the bulk of the work will be 
conducted at Stevenson and Franklin High Schools, but some items will also 
include finishing items at Churchill High School.  
 
We are currently recommending five of the six bid categories. The scoreboard 
category is not being recommended now due to bid costs and low bidder 
participation. We will rebid this work in the near future. The recommended 
vendors can be found in the attached letters from Plante Moran CRESA and 
Foresite Design, along with the bid tabs for details.  This Sinking Fund project 
recommendation has a bid amount of $2,157,800.00, plus 8% contingency in the 
amount of $276,653.00 for a total project sum of $2,434,453.00, which includes 
two accepted bid alternates. 
 
Please add this request to the agenda of the Tuesday, January 22, 2019, 
Committee of the Whole Meeting. As always, let me know if there are any 
additional questions.  
 
Thank you. 
 
 

 Attachment 
 

PF/ko 
  

c: Board of Education 
 
  


